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GColf Events

Memorial Weekend
Saturday, June 10th

Gerry Carmichael

Memorial
Sunday, June 18th
' e
W'
Pepsi

Texas Scramble

Saturday and Sunday
June 24th and 25th

P.G.

Left Handers'
Saturday and Sunday
July 8th and Sth




Pro Shop News

Handicap Computer Update

Quite a few people have asked about the construction on
#4 and #16 and how it affects their handicap.

The course has been re-rated based on the construction
and the computer has also been adjusted to allow for this.

Enter scores as before and the adjustments are made to
give you the correct handicap.

For equitable stroke control, #16 is a Par 4.

Weekend Tee-Offs

We would ask for your understanding in the shop about
our inability to please everyone with Saturday and Sunday tee
times.

We are receiving 40 to 50 requests for 8:00 to 9:00 and as
you can see, it is impossible to fit everyone in. The groups are
rotated as much as possible so that you will get close o your
time on given days. However, this takes three to four weeks o
happen.

Doing the draw creates a lot of anguish in the shop as we
want to keep everyone happy, but it is an impossible task. The
situation usually eases a bit as we approach July. If you can
play another time, please try to do so. Afternoon ballots are
very rare.

Laurie Pierce

Prince George Golf & Curling Club
Directors’ Responsibilities 1994-95

This year's executive, and the individual directors’
responsibilities, are as follows:

President
Secretary-Treasurer
House Director
Special Projects
Curling Director
Green Director
Golf Director

Betty-June Gair
Don Grantham
Carol Tichelman
John Heaslip
Greg Ames

Ron Phillips
Ron Magrath

From the Superintendent

With the warmer spring weather, the grass is greening up

nicely now. With the healthier grass come some maintenance g

practices which create undesirable playing conditions.

One such practice is aeration. A good soil profile and a
healthy root system area a necessity to a healthy grass cover.
With the large amount of traffic over greens and tees, com-
pacting of these areas occurs. Compaction reduces water and
nutrients movement downward through the soil which affects
the root system. The weakened root system and grass plant is
more susceptible to disease, heat and drought stress. Aeration
opens up the soil, allowing for better air and water movement
within the soil which creates a healthy root system and stronger
grass plant. Aeration also removes thatch (dead and decaying
plant and animal material) which restricts water and nutrient
movement as well.

Top-dressing is a necessity with aeration to fill the aera-
tion holes and adding desirable material to the root zone. This
creates avenues for water and nutrient movement thus creating
a better soil profile and healthier root system.

The water injection aeration system (hydroject) is great
for temporary relief of compaction. However, it does not
change the soil profile or reduce thatch, meaning core aera-
tion is a necessity on poorly constructed greens, or greens'ﬂ
with excessive thatch.

The thatch layer at our course is minimal and with the
past top-dressing programs, the soil structure of the older greens
has been greatly improved. Thus I will not be core aerating the
greens this spring. T will increase the amount of hydrojecting,
verticutting (mechanical thatch removal) and very light top-
dressing.

I will maintain a watch on the greens throughout the sum-
mer to see if a fall aeration will be necessary this year.

During aeration processes, the flag will be moved to a
temporary green to allow for the job to be completed more
quickly. Your patience is appreciated.

Steve Kerbrat
Course Superintendent

Georgian Contest

If you find your membership number hidden in
this issue of the Georgian, please give Neil a call
: at the Club, 563-0357
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Greens Design

With the construction of #4 and #16 complete, with sod
.and sced in place, the design committee thought the member-

ship would like to know a little about how the committee comes
up with the design for each new hole.

The design committee consists of Tom Cole, Laurie Pierce,
Stan Welttlauffer, Hugh Patterson, and Murray Kutyn. As a
committee, we are charged with developing the design for each
new green on the golf course.

There are many factors
which influence our design. The
golfer should be provided with a
challenge, playability, aesthetics
and a healthy putting surface. The
first step to achieve all this comes
from your greens committee.
They decide which green or
greens is next to be rebuilt the
following year. Our first step is
to survey the total area to be de-
veloped. This includes actual
physical measurements, shape
and slope. We also take photos of
the green area and from the fair-
.way where the approach shot will
be hit, for reference. We then . W
meet, usually in December, to pet R
the development of our design.

To create a green which sat-

isfies the needs of the game of golf, we must be concerned
with size, shape, slope, contours, maintenance, and aesthet-
ics. These aspects of green design are influenced by the dis-
tance of the approach shot, the slope in the landing area of the
fairway, and the angle from which the approach shot is hit.
We also give consideration to the surrounding area as well in
an effort to integrate the design into the overall landscape to
maintain balance and flow over the entire area. We also dis-
cuss bunker placement traffic, maintenance probiems and lo-
cation of cart paths. Usually after several meetings, we have
come up with a design we hope will meet all design criteria.
This is then taken to the greens committee for approval. Once
we have that, we meet again to build the model you see at the
wine and cheese party each spring.

We are enthused over the job at hand and want the golf
course to be the best it can be, for all members of all handi-
.caps. Enjoy your golf season.

Murray Kutyn
Construction Superintendent

2T

Ornamental Tree Program

Over the winter and spring people have continued to pur-
chase trees for our ornamental tree program. Our grounds crew
will be planting the new trees very soon and the office is up-
dating the list of people who have contributed to the on-going
beautification of our course.

The purchasers list along with an updated plant list will be
published in next month's Georgian.

Special Projects

Planning and design is on-going for the
new kitchen addition still scheduled for early
fall 1995.

The stock pile of earth east of the parking
lot is in preparation for the new driving range.
The earth will be used to build a berm between
the driving range and the entrance road for noise
reduction and to deter errant balls from going
onto the roadway.

Special Projects Committee

Sand & Seed Party
June 22

FINNING

COUNT ON US.
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Introduction Prince George Golf & Curling Club

The club would like to introduce our new Dining Room 1995 Golf Tournament Schedule
Captain, Terry Ferguson.

®

- / Club Championship Qualifying
Any enquiries that you may have regarding the dining room L 4 uChampionshipQ 8

or lounge should be directed to Florence MKinley. 3 Junior Open
10 First Round Match Play
10 Memorial Weekend
11 Second Round Match Play

17 Third Round Match Play
18 Gerry Carmichael
18 Final Round Match Play
24/25  Pepsi Texas Scramble
July 8/9 P.G. Left Handers
10 Junior Match Play (Qualifying Rounds)

13 Great West Life Pro-Am
Hole-in-One 15 Re/Max Mixed Tournament
Congratulations to the following members who have made 21722 P.G. Seniors (Fri. & Sat))
holes-in-one this month: 29/30  Junior Simon Fraser

Aug. 12/13  Ladies' Simon Fraser
Steve Pataki #3 18/20

Florence Wilson #3
Dave Godfrey #4

Men's Simon Fraser
27 Chrobak Family Parent & Child

House of Flowers/Parent & Junior

Randy Graham #10 R .
; Sspt.  2/3 arr-Remc Ball
Tom Carson #14 F 4 arr-Remco Two ‘_11 N
e 9/10 Weekend of Champions .
? 17 Andy Honeyman (Ladies’)
; 26 Final Ladies' Banquet & Meeting
; 30 Scots Cup Mixed
, Oct. 1 Final Men's Night
Summer Hours
Monday Breakfast 8:00am - 11:30am
Lunch 11:30am - 3:00pm
Dinner (light menu) 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm
L]
’UnShlne press Tues. - Thurs. Breakfast 8:00am - 11:30am
Lunch 11:00am - 5:00pm
Dinner 5:00pm - 10:00 pm
FOR ALL YOUR PRINTING NEEDS
Friday Breakfast 8:00 am - 11:30 am
CONTINUOUS BUSINESS FORMS - LETTERHEAD Lunch 11:30 am - 5:00 pm
BUSINESS CARDS + ALL NCR FORMS Dinner 5:00 pm - 10:00 pm
BROCHURES = BOOKLETS = LABELS = POSTERS
« PRESENTATION COVERS - Saturday Breakfast 6:00 am - 11:30 am
Lunch 11:30 am - 5:00 pm
LAMINATING — FOIL STAMPING — COIL BINDING — PHOTOCOPYING Dinner 5:00 pm - 10:00 pm
Sunday Breakfast 6:00 am - 11:00 am
177 KINGSTON STREET Lunch 11:00 am - 5:00 pm
PRINCE GEORGE Dinner 5:00 pm - 9:00 pm
5600 THE LOUNGE IS OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
564- FAX 563-1165 FROM 11:00 AM
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4 Barbecue your own Steak Night! ,

Something fun and something new for Friday evenings.

« Come and bring your friends
and enjoy yourselves =
on the patio or in the dining room

1o
on BBQ Night. ®* BBQan 8 oz. New York Steak
to your own liking and help yourself
to an assortment of delicious salads,
baked potatoes and garlic toast.

* BBQ will be set afire at 5:00 pm
and glow till 10:00 pm.
A perfect way to enjoy a Friday evening. ’/;\W
( . )
J

\ ~_(GSTincluded)._~

BBQ may be suspended on evenings when golf tournaments are
being held. Please call and confirm the BBQ night has not been
\cancclled. We regret any inconvenience that this may cause.

[
A Come On In,
b The Water’s
A Great!
\l
S
i
N
Our “Northern Oasis'" pure
T drinking water is the best
(e quality water available. If you
ken goss are interested in more information
563-1198 U on our bottled water, or renting
C a water cooler for the home or
H office, please give us a call.
CALL TODAY
. RE/MAX sessoLp 563-4909
‘dMq Centre City Realty ~ (565-7653)
. 1679 15th Avenue 562-3600 Located on the corner
aW’ Prince George, B.C. \of Massey & Nicholson
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Day Ladies Golf

Golfing is in full swing and the Day Ladies have enjoyed
four great Tuesdays. We have had two fun events, an "Irons
Only" day and a Scotch 4 Ball.

The Dorothy Olive
Franklin Memorial Tourna-
ment, held on May 9 was
very successful and $62 was
raised for Junior Golf. The
qualifying round for the
Spotless Dry Cleaners
Match Play was completed
and Rose Biddle was the
Low Net Medalist. Thank-
you 1o Firan Heighington,
Spotless Dry Cleaners, for
her continued sponsorship
of this Match play event.

There's lots of golf to
come; hope (¢ see you all
out on the course

Heather Correale
Day Ladies Captain

Call

KIM IRWIN

today for
all your
real estate needs

564-1442
CELLULAR 565-7949

A — T ) Fon s o

COLDWELL BANKER

CENTURION AGENCIES LTD.
ot bt s~ 829 VICTORIA STREET
Expect the best ™ PRINCE GEORGE, BC V2L 2K7
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Margaret Morgan (1901 - 1994)
We say good-bye to a founding member of the
Prince George Golf & Curling Club.

®

Margaret started to play the old course on the river
bank near Fort George Park in the 30's. She held all the
offices in the Club at one time and several years ago,
she was made an honorary member. She put up a trophy
many years ago and we still play the Margaret Morgan,
now supported by Chris Cooper and Lynda Kencarde.

Margaret continued to play into her late 80's. She
was a real nice lady and a true sports woman.

Evening Ladies
Golf Report

On behalf of the Evening @“
Ladies, I would like to thank iy
our April/May sponsors:
CIBC, 3rd Avenue, Kentucky
Fried Chicken, Highland
Beauty Salon, R.J. Cooper
Construction, United Carpet
and Deloitte & Touche for
helping to make our Tuesday q{ 2
evening events a wonderful

success.

We also have several businesses who have kindly donated
gift certificates which we will draw for throughout the season.
They are:

Wendy's - Pat Bell

Dairy Queen - Larry Allen
Cariboo Restaurant - John Goulas
Keg Restaurant - Sal Gupta

B.C. Telephone - Kathy Mears
Boston Pizza - Cindy O'Neilly
Mr. G #9 Car Wash - Bill Sherba

Again, thank you for your support.

I would like to remind all ladies that the Gerry Carmichael
Memorial Tournament is being held on June 18. It would be
wonderful to see all Day and Evening Ladies supporting lhi'
event. y

Janice Lazzarin
Evening Ladies Captain



The Ladies Simon Fraser Golf Tournament

>, Plans are well underway for the 28th Annual Ladies Simon

.Fmser Open to be held on August 12 and 13, 1995. A special

thanks to Barton Insurance Brokers, who has agreed to be our
major sponsor again this year.

Special thanks to the Prince George Citizen and Lakeland
Mills who will again be hosting our wine and cheese on Fri-
day, August 11, 1995.

A big thanks to our other major sponsors: CJCI, Shel N.
Jacobsen Financial Services Inc., Ken Goss - Re/Max, Cen-
tral Mountain Air and our many Hole, KP, and Long Drive
sponsors for their continued generous support.

Confirmed hole-in-one prizes are: A trip for two to New
York or Chicago courtesy of Canadian Airlines International
and a 24K gold putter courtesy of Coca-Cola. There will again
be a Silver Belles competition — Low Net and Low Gross cat-
egories.

This year's committee consists of:

Kim Lancaster
Jack Stevens
Nancy Young
Fran Heighington
Mary Row
Laurie Pierce
Heather Correalie
Allana Creuzet
Betty Ann Shields
Barbara Guest
Grace MacDonald
Nettie Price
Marnie Benz
Marie Wettlaufer

Georgie Cleland
Diane Sales
Lorraine Dorosh
Pat White
Marion Hausot
Cathy Cameron
Ruth Chambers
Lynn Greenwell
Darlene Garand
Jack Hooper
Sheena Pattullo
Lois Erickson
Janice Lazzarin

We are delighted that Kim Lancaster and Marion Hausot
have agreed to co-chair this year's event in preparation for
1996. Our entry fee will remain at $65.00 with an early bird
draw on July 1 for a free registration. All FULLY PAID reg-
istrations will be eligible for our early bird draw.

We would like to thank all our volunteers for being so
willing to be involved. Our deadline for registration is August
1, 1995. Get your registration in early and we look forward to
a weekend of great golf, fun and friendship.

Cloey Hooper & Kathy Mears
Tournament Co-Chairs
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Sponsored by

i BARTON

- INSURANCE BROKERS

MOVING & STORAGE ES;SSS;I?/?::;L. Prince George

Here's why:
« Experience in local, long distance, and world-wide moving

= Skiil in packing, crating, and bulky articles handling

« Efficiency in office moving, electronics and computer
equipment moving

* Security in storage, handling, Full Value Protection

GRAHAM'S |964-5855
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’ Judy Black Gaetano Mauro Joanne MacMillan Gordon Langer Marcia Matthews Laurie Kidd Al Erricson

So you can reap all

Let us worry
x the benefits!

about the
details .. ..

HomelLife Boardwalk
Properties Ltd.

1525 - 6th Avenue

Prince George, B.C. V2L 3N4

Bill Newman Bus: 564-4663 Fax: 562-0716 5 64-4663

==
HOMELIFE

1995 JUNE 1995

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY [ WEDNESDAY || THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
- 1 2 3

i Gyro Club Championship
| Jr. Open

4 < 6 7 8 9 10

Club Championship Ladies Umbrella Golf Committee First Round
M Meeting Match Play
Memorial Weekend

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

Second Round Greens Commmcc Gyro Third Round
Match Play Meeting Match Play
Senators K-40

Father's ay 18 19 20 21 22 23 24

Gerry Carmichacl Sand and Seed Pepsi-Texas
Tournament Party Scramble
Final Round &
Match Play

25 26 27 28 29 30

Board of Directors
Meeting

Pepsi-Texas
Scramble
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